
Portreath Parish Council  06/03/2023 

Report from the Police Liaison Group (PLG) Volunteer – Vicki Webb 
 

The PLG meeting was held on Monday 27th February 2023.   
 
The meeting was chaired by Wayne Hick. 
 
Sophie Curtis will be returning in June/July from her secondment. 
 
Wayne Hick reported that they had recently held a Neighbourhood Action Week: 

- Chief Constable came to visit Camborne 
- Key Message was that he would like to see Police more visible within the 

community 
- More streamlined service to reduce bureaucracy 
- PCSO’s will now be issued with laptops, so they can do their paperwork when 

out n about, rather than being in the police station 
- Senior Leaders – Chief Superintendent have also visited 
- Training for officers – Community Protection Warnings – which are more 

effective 
 
Camborne: Reports on ASB, associated with drugs and alcohol.  Police are patrolling 
areas and being visible. 
 
Pool: Vehicle crime had increased.  2 arrests were made.  Currently collecting 
evidence for the court case. 
 
Redruth: Halifax has now closed, which had been problematic due to free Wi-Fi.  
Kids are now hanging around the train station, for the free Wi-Fi.  Police have been 
working with the Station & Transport Police as ASB has increased in this area.  Also, 
concerns around County Lines, bringing drugs on the trains which heightens the risk.  
Police and Transport Police are working together to target this crime as it is viewed 
as a considerable risk to the community. 
 
Parishes: No current issues from Police, and none were raised in the meeting. 
 
AOB: PC Jason Rowe will be retiring in June, however due to the amount of Annual 
Leave owed, he will leave in April.  Replacement has been recruited. 
 
 
 
 
Reports specifically for Portreath: None 
 


